
   

CANSO CALLS FOR GREATER UNITY 

TO TACKLE INDUSTRY-WIDE 

FINANCIAL CRISIS  
  

 

   

Amsterdam, 5 October 2021 – CANSO (Civil Air Navigation Services 

Organisation) the global and regional voice of ATM, has called for greater 

industry unity in the face of a pandemic that has hit the entire aviation community 

hard - airlines, airports, air navigation service providers, and the vital supply 

chain that supports it. 

  

Simon Hocquard, Director General, CANSO: “Headline statements from the 

International Air Transport Association’s Annual General Meeting yesterday 

could lead to the impression that only airlines should be allowed to recover costs. 

Yet organisations across the entire aviation spectrum faced a significant drop in 

revenues these past 20 months and have incurred substantial debt as a result of 

plummeting air traffic levels. The statements also undermine the considerable 

steps Air Navigation Service Providers (ANSPs) across the globe have taken to 

address their revenue shortfalls.” 

  

ANSPs have implemented a myriad of cost-cutting measures – reducing staff 

numbers, cutting pay and postponing long term investment projects. And they 

have done so while continuing to fulfil their role as a critical national 

infrastructure - keeping the skies open and safe no matter what the traffic levels. 

  

A recent survey of CANSO members regarding COVID-19 impacts found that 

97% of ANSPs had made cuts to reduce operating costs with 86% of ANSPs 

also cutting capital expenditure in 2020 and 2021 and beyond. The survey also 

found that ANSPs have absorbed the impact of reduced revenues in a variety of 

ways including 73% of ANSPs being forced to cover the costs of continued 

operations by acquiring new debt.  

  

 



Where it has been possible, ANSPs accessed government assistance 

programmes such as wage subsidies, but this support has been inconsistent. In 

fact, in some parts of the world, States made the conscious decision to provide 

assistance to airlines rather than airports or ANSPs under the assumption that 

there would be a trickle-down effect as airlines paid infrastructure suppliers 

charges. 

  

IATA pointed out that airline non fuel unit costs rose 19% in 2020 compared to 

2019, as fixed costs had to be spread over a dramatically smaller capacity base. 

Air Navigation Service charges are subject to the same phenomena. With 

reduced traffic, the costs of running the system at some point have to be spread 

over the lower traffic volume, driving costs up. This effect will moderate over time 

as traffic grows and we would expect to see “unit costs” decline. 

  

“The ATM industry has a solid record in improving productivity and cost 

effectiveness and on transparency with regards to its performance. The past 20 

months has turned that inside out but has not altered the fundamentals,” Simon 

Hocquard said. 

  

“A difficult road lies ahead as we wrestle together, and individually, with that fact. 

This crisis has taught us many lessons, but we must be careful that the lessons 

we have learned from the current crisis do not undermine the lessons we have 

always known to be true. That cutting investment in response to a short-term 

crisis, has a long-term impact on capacity. Now more than ever, it is important for 

the entire aviation industry to come together and discuss how to tackle the 

financial challenges we all face and not resort to blaming each other.” 

  

 ENDS  

  
  

   

NOTES FOR EDITORS 

  

About CANSO 

CANSO – the Civil Air Navigation Services Organisation – is the global voice of 

the air traffic management (ATM) industry and is shaping our future skies. Our 

members support over 90% of the world’s air traffic and include air navigation 

service providers, airspace users and operators, manufacturers and aviation 

 



industry suppliers. We raise the bar on global ATM performance by connecting 

the industry to share knowledge, expertise and innovation. 
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Communications Director, CANSO  

+31 63 047 5595  

deborah.seymour@canso.org  
  

 

  

 

   
 

CANSO | Copyright © 2021 

  

c/o LVNL, Room B3.33, Stationsplein Zuid-West 1001, Schiphol, Noord-

Holland 1117 CV, The Netherlands 

  

Unsubscribe | Privacy Policy 

  
  

 

canso.org 

 

  
 

 
      

 
 

mailto:deborah.seymour@canso.org
https://hs-1809041.s.hubspotemail.net/hs/manage-preferences/unsubscribe-test?languagePreference=en&d=VnbTLV6D-JXvW49PFJs3R3cx9W3ZY3hf3zd-9tN1JDwVNVmBySVmWFdh6bZVP0N6zQ51T25sBmW8p65K64KnvKpVWGmbT4Q_FBsMXk_7QbwgL3W9c5Y4Y3wzwdrW9dvvbc3fvSQt2DM2&v=3&utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&utm_content=2&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--HZjhExL9Q1FjJFPFglEqXOijVaBJ_HJLvpitfHjC5ZcSg4g5uuDH9gpmmukmbLeytpQeDs6Wztk152ltF4LLQ_fW_TQ&_hsmi=2
https://ccvnn04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Btc/2H+113/ccvnN04/VW-1Ns8XKCbgW5CV3NQ5NT9GTW5d86_w4yhfCqN67vcn93lSbtV1-WJV7CgCLLW5kZthv8rqJtvW8G7_QC8QYYJKVj1dyr3v41fLW35Vv2t1_HdNnW5Rh9Tc6BFBGFW1ZBft_28Z13JW1sQNqQ8zkgtLW5sC2k723_TdmW35KqMV1Gy-2TW1JTvm38YX4BwW6gMg5-2YKwGSW4_PSMl2qC9h0N3dBvQw3KcYWW1tFM7G4Kz-zRW3V7m195Gdwt7W6Ydr892l6yRKW7rdkd61P9LJDW5WjcS86YSVqnW6RZs55761FSfW4bvhzq83yflZ3mLJ1
https://ccvnn04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Btc/2H+113/ccvnN04/VW-1Ns8XKCbgW5CV3NQ5NT9GTW5d86_w4yhfCqN67vcmV3lSb9V1-WJV7CgG7LW5ZJKqk5_qrWDW5Tqf381wtpx0W5zmCct56CFY3W5kV5Fd5Vqsl-N7br3GJqt2nQW5N4cXc7G4SL5W6-z-9k9bGhTQW6Dy3jB73zL-WW17_Zqf1_4NFrW1Q_-SX46FXcfW4xHRTs3tVrDMN1k69xHWf3YhW3Xpmqt2ZdgH0N7qyQJSBmRDbW84qp0g6xFTtcVNPLf266jtk7Vd-Dcv47fQ4sMBq-hCm4qJk3q0w1
https://ccvnn04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Btc/2H+113/ccvnN04/VW-1Ns8XKCbgW5CV3NQ5NT9GTW5d86_w4yhfCqN67vcmV3lSb9V1-WJV7CgPLzW91vjV12V1KpnW4bx_4n67rRfrW1lMKf25th9nvW1GwlRm40D62lN3fnjqJwPzy6W7G6js631YpK9VhY1Zg3xbr0LW8HXLtw1BmBNbW8jTyfm3gJSXnW13qlyN7jNSdkW1Sw3yz2tk3wvVXhDPS4cVJVDW7BK1VJ5fr3TqN2l5M1S-MNfSW4lqKR62b9tPhW8HbZfz3gmyc1V_gR5x3fY_NLW1sSqV_78tTcT3bk31

